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Dear Colleagues,    
 
please note that in accordance with Article 34 of the Federal Law dated February 08, 1998 No. 14-
FZ "On Limited Liability Companies" it is necessary to hold an ordinary (annual) general meeting of 

LLC participants in the period from March 01 to April 30, 2025 to approve the results of the previous 
year (annual reports and annual accounting (financial) statements). 
 
Penalties may be imposed for failure to convene a meeting within the specified deadline. According 
to clause 11 of Article 15.23.1 of the Code of Administrative Offenses of the Russian Federation, 
unlawful refusal to convene or evasion from convening a general meeting, as well as violation of the 

requirements to the procedure for convening, preparing and holding general meetings of LLC 
participants shall entail the imposition of a fine. For officials (general directors) it ranges from 20,000 
to 30,000 rubles, for legal entities - from 500,000 to 700,000 rubles. 
 
Previously we informed you about changes in the procedure for holding meetings of participants of 
Russian LLCs starting March 01, 2025. We would like to remind you that the legislation establishes 
a prohibition on holding the ordinary general meeting of participants as an absentee meeting. During 

the COVID-19 pandemic, absentee voting at the annual meeting was possible, but the prohibition is 

now back in force. 
 
In 2025, it is permitted to hold an annual general meeting of participants through combining absentee 
voting by ballot with a physical meeting (with some of participants present in person). 
 
We will be glad to support you in preparing and holding an ordinary meeting to approve the results 

of the year by the general meeting of LLC participants, as well as to prepare the relevant minutes of 
the meeting or a resolution of the sole participant of the company. 
 
 
Your contacts for this topic: 
 

Maria Matrossowa, Project Leader 
M: maria.matrossowa@swilar.ru, T: + 7 495 648 69 44 (ext. 308) 

 
Nadezhda Maskaeva, Senior Project Manager 
M: nadezhda.maskaeva@swilar.ru, T: +7 495 648 69 44 (ext. 306) 
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